Potential Fundraising Campaign and New Student Award – March 2023


Background:
BSA members Steffi Ickert-Bond and Jenny Xiang contacted the BSA about starting a fundraising effort in honor of BSA member AJ Harris, who recently passed away after her long fight with cervical cancer.    AJ was the leading organizer of the Beringia symposium at Botany 2022 in Anchorage, has led Colloquia at our conferences, and was a staunch supporter and promoter of women in botany and diversity at all levels.  Her research endeavors were highly integrative, spanning traditional specimen-based science, paleobotany, phylogenomics, biogeography, and computational biology.  AJ also worked with many colleagues across the globe, especially in China where she has spent the last two years as an associate professor at the South China Botanical Garden, CAS.  A GoFundMe-style effort was discussed, along the lines of a similar campaign run by the Fern Society that raised over $35,000 
(in memory of Nathalie Nagalingum).  The goal would be to raise enough funds to create a student research award in AJ’s      name and to recognize the impact that AJ had on our BSA community.  


Potential New Endowed Award:
AJ Harris Graduate Student Research Award (or similar named award).  This could be an award to augment our current Graduate Student Research Awards, perhaps honoring one of the top proposals in biogeography, allowing an additional research award to be provided each year.  $30,000 would be needed to fund a $1500 award in perpetuity.  

BSA’s Gift Policy requires that $25,000 be raised/donated in order to start a new endowed/permanent award.  BSA already has a mechanism we can use to collect donations for such an effort where tax donation receipts/emails are automatically sent.  

If $25,000 is not raised, we could work with AJ’s colleagues to come up with a plan to build on what was raised until the needed funds are met.  Alternatively, the funds collected could be spent out on graduate student research awards until they are exhausted.  

Question for the Board:
Should BSA endorse and support this fundraising effort and approve the concept of establishing a new endowed award?  

